MINUTES of the Annual Council of Melksham Without Parish Council held on 22nd May 2006 at Crown Chambers, 7 The Market Place, Melksham 7.00 p.m.


Present: Cllr. Mike Mills (Chair) Cllrs. Alan Baines; Rolf Brindle; Gregory Coombes; Ruth Gillings; John Glover;Pat Nicol and Mike Sankey.Chris Holmes arrived at 7.20 p.m. 

     
Apologies: Cllrs. Elizabeth Bean; Don Millard and Steve Petty. 

  Cllr Chris Holmes had sent apologies that he would be a little late.

1/06
Appointment of Chair, 2006/07  Cllr. Mike Mills welcomed all councillors to the Meeting. As he was nominated to continue as Chair for 2005/06, he vacated the Chair
and the Vice Chairman, Cllr. Glover took over as Chairman for this item.  He formally invited nominations. 


Resolved:  Cllr. Sankey proposed, seconded by Cllr Coombes  that Cllr. Mike Mills be Council Chair for 2006/07.  This was unanimously agreed.
2/06
Declaration of Acceptance of Office: Cllr. Mike Mills took the Chair and thanked councillors for their hard work and continuing support. He then signed his Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

3/06
Election of Vice- Chair: The Chair informed  that Cllr. John Glover would be willing to continue as Vice-Chairman, if required. He then invited nominations.


Resolved: Cllr Coombes  proposed, seconded by Cllr. Baines  that Cllr. John Glover be Vice-Chairman of the Council. This was unanimously agreed.

4/06
Adoption of Standing Orders 2006/07: Cllr. Glover requested a copy of the page showing the last amendments.  Resolved: It was unanimously agreed that Standing Orders, as current, be adopted 

5/06
Appointment of Committees: Resolved: It was resolved that membership of Standing Orders be as follows for 2006/07  (Chair and Vice-Chair to be ex-officio members of all committees)

  Finance Committee: Chair, Vice-Chair; Cllrs. Alan Baines;  Rolf Brindle, Chris Holmes and Steve Petty. 

  Planning and Policy Committee:  Chair, Vice-Chair; Cllrs. Alan Baines; Rolf Brindle; Gregory Coombes; Don Millard.

  Staffing and Resources Committee: Chair;  Vice-Chair; Cllrs. Alan Baines; Ruth Gillings and Pat Nicol.

  Community Action Committee:  Chair; Vice-Chair, Cllrs. Chris Holmes (Beanacre Action Group); Cllr. Stephen Petty (Berryfield and Semington Road Action Group); Mike Sankey (Bowerhill Action Group); Cllr. Rolf Brindle (The Spa Action Group) and Cllr. Gregory Coombes (Shaw and Whitley) 

6/06       Appointment of Representatives: Resolved:  The Council representatives be as follows for 2006/07 

        
 a) Organisations


  Area 32 Transport Committee                             Alan Baines and John Glover


  Bowerhill Hall Management Trust                      Mike Mills


  Bowerhill Villager                                               John Glover


 * Cooper Avon Tyres Liaison Group                  John Glover

       
 WCC  Emergency Planning Services                 John Glover; Don Millard

                        (* Cllr. Glover reported this Committee had not met during 2005/06)

League of Friends Melksham Hospital
      Gregory Coombes


   Melksham & District Tourism                                  Mike Mills


Melksham Charities                                           John Glover & Mike Sankey


Melksham Community Safety Group                 Mike Mills


Melksham Community Transport Group          Rolf Brindle


Melksham First Funders Group                        John Glover, Rolf Brindle

                        Melksham First Waterways Group                   R.Brindle,J Glover,S Petty                 


Melksham Health Services                                Rolf Brindle     


Melksham Railway Development Group           J.Glover, A. Baines, R. Brindle


Melksham Town Centre Group                        Mike Mills


Melksham Youth & Community Services          Steve Petty and Pat Nicol


Pavilion Club, Bowerhill                                  Rolf Brindle  


Rachel Fowler Trust                                          Pat Nicol

                Shaw Hall Management Committee                       Elisabeth Bean


West Wiltshire Community Safety Group         Chris Holmes 


Whitley Reading Rooms                                   Gregory Coombes 


Wilts. Association Local Councils                    Gregory Coombes, Steve Petty


Wilts & Berks Canal Partnership                     Rolf Brindle,Mike Sankey


WCC Highway Forum                                      Rolf Brindle


Press Representative                                        Clerk -Mary Jarvis

         
 b) Tree –planting representatives: J. Glover, M. Sankey;  R Gillings and Rolf Brindle

   
 c) Footpath representatives:  Alan Baines,  John Glover,  Ruth Gillings;   Don Millard;     Stephen Petty and Mike Sankey

7/06
Dates of Meetings 2006/07: The Chairman reported he would be unable to chair the Council Meeting on 11th September as he was taking a holiday with his wife to celebrate their 40th Wedding Anniversary. He would also be away for the forthcoming Grants Meeting on 5th June The Vice-Chairman John Glover agreed to chair these Meetings. 
Resolved: The dates for 2006/07 be as follows:

   FULL COUNCIL  2006:  Mon. 19th June; Mon. 24th July; Mon. 11th Sept,  Mon 23rd  Oct, Thurs. 14th Dec;  2007: Mon 15th  January; Mon 26th Feb; Mon 19th  March (Annual Parish Meeting) Mon. 23rd  April, Mon. 14th  May (Annual Council).

   Finance Committees:  2006 Grants – Mon 5th June; Budget – Mon. 20th November


Planning Committees: 2006 Mon 5th June; Mon 14th August; Mon. 20th November.

                        2007 Thurs 4th January, Mon. 5th February and Mon. 2nd April.

 Staffing Committees: 2006 Mon. 10th  July; 2007 – Thurs. 4th January

   Community Action Committees: 2006 Mon. 2nd October; 2007 – Mon 2nd  April. 
8/06        Appointment of Internal Auditor: Resolved: It was agreed that Mrs Diana Lindsay  continue as the Internal Auditor to Melksham Without Parish Council for 2006/07.
         9/06
 Statement of Accounts and Financial Report 31st March 2006: The Council  reviewed the Statement of Accounts and Financial Report 31st March 2006.  The Internal Audit had been arranged for Thursday, 25th May 

Resolved: The Council formally approve the Statement of Accounts and Financial Report for 31st March 2006. The Chair formally thanked the Clerk on behalf of the Council for all the work involved.

10/06
Financial Regulations and Risk Assessment: A copy of the Council’s financial risk assessment policy was circulated. The Clerk reported that she updated the policy to reflect the Council’s new premises at Crown Chambers. These documents would be formally reviewed at the next Finance Committee on Monday 5th June. 

         11/06
Insurance Policy 2006/07: The Council reviewed the Insurance Policy for 2006/07. 


It was noted that the bus shelter outside Ludlow Hewitt was no longer used. Cllr. Baines proposed the Council inform Ludlow Hewitt Court of the Council’s wish to remove it. This was agreed. Cllr. Brindle informed that a new County Cantilever shelter had been erected near The Spa. It was agreed that the existing shelter at Mitchell Drive be refurbished and re-used at Beanacre, if possible. It was noted that the new premium had increased to £2,161. 45 due to the addition of the new Beanacre Play Area and a sum of £222. 56 had been added to cover the new wet-pour safety surfacing. It was agreed not to include the wet-pour surfacing in the Policy 


Resolved:  1. The following amendments be made to the Council Policy and a premium of 

                       £1,938. 89 be now paid:


Wet-pour surfacing at Beanacre be deleted


Shredder and Memo-Scriber be deleted


4 Modern metal bus shelters be deleted

Computer and printer valuation be reduced fron £2,000 to £1,500


Cover for warning signs at Bowerhill be reduced to £400


New vacuum cleaner – value £120 be added


Mountfield mower – value £200 be added


2. The Council  find out from the County Council when the new shelter at Mitchell Drive would be erected and inform that a cantilever shelter here would be acceptable.


3. The Council liaise with the County Council re siting of the existing shelter at the Lacock end of Beanacre on A350. 

12/06
Finance

a) Accounts  for payment: 

 The Council noted that the following account owing from 2005/06 had been paid: 

2619    Inland Revenue – NI contributions employer/ee (Gordon Peters )            £104. 40

The following accounts were checked and approved for payment by the Council:

2620     West Wiltshire District Council – Business rates ( 6 months)                  £663. 91

2621     Wiltshire County Council – 

                         re fencing at Bowerhill Hall  £1945. 05 + VAT                        £2,285. 43

2622    Cornhill Insurance –  Council Policy Annual Premium                        £1, 938. 89

2623      Berryfield and Semington Road Action Group

                                                   – Grant for new Play Equipment, Berryfield    £3,000. 00

2624      Melksham Area Community Development Trust 

                                                     – Grant Aid (1st Instalment of 2)                   £1, 500. 00

2625     Consortium – Stationery £283. 69 + VAT                                                £333. 36

2626    Village Voice (Shaw and Whitley)  - re Council advert 2005/06                £70. 00

2627    Bowerhill Village Hall Trust – Youth Meetings, Apr & May 2006            £15. 00

   2628    SLCC Regional Conference 1st June 2006  (  2 X Member rate)                £80. 00


2629    Countrywide Farmers – maintenance materials £19. 54 + VAT                  £22. 96

  2630    Glasdon – 3 new Litter Pickers @ £19.97 each  £59. 91 + VAT                 £70. 39

               2631    Post Office Counters – postage                                                                 £100. 00

2632   Mrs Margaret Mylchreest – May salary                                                      
2633   Gordon Peters – Salary ( 60 hrs) , expenses and travel (£39.90)                
2634    Barry Mylchreest – Salary (8.5 hrs) + travel  (£11.20)                               
2635  Mrs Mary Jarvis – May Salary + underpayment Oct £115. 39                

2636   Mrs Jo Redding – Salary (19 hrs)                                                               
2637   Mrs Jill Butler – Casual work (27 hrs)  Apr – May                                     
2638  Mrs Elaine Cranton – Cleaning, Crown Chambers April  ( 9 hrs)                 
2639   WCC Superannuation Employer/ee Jarvis                                                   £424. 66  

2640   Inland Revenue – Tax/NI employer/ee Jarvis,Peters,Mylchreest                £521. 92          


b) Computer – IT Support: The Clerk reported that 1X1 Ltd had now ceased trading and as the Council was still owed 5 hrs IT support, West Wilts Micros, who had taken over IXI’s customer base, had agreed to honour the IXI contract. 


Resolved: The Council receive IT support from West Wilts Micros until the existing contractual hours  had run out and then re-tender for IT support.

c) Grass-cutting at Beanacre and Berryfield: The Clerk reported that the Council would need to purchase a mower in order for the Caretaker to cut the grass at the new Beanacre Play Area/ Car Park and the Allotment track at Berryfield. It was noted that the  former Allotment Warden, Julia Laird had used her own mower. 

Resolved: The Council purchase a Mountfield Mower 18” cut with grass box  in the sum of £165.10 plus VAT and this item be added to the Council’s Insurance Policy.

13/06
a) Declarations of Interest:  None received

b) Register of Interests: The Clerk directed councillors’ attention to the need to ensure that their Declaration of Interest forms were up to date.

14/06     Casual Vacancy: The Chairman  reported there was a causal vacancy caused by the resignation of Paul Wiltshire. He had resigned due to pressure of work and his disillusionment with constant Government interference in local council powers.


Resolved: The Council write to express thanks and appreciation to Paul for his work on the Council and inform the District Council that there was a vacancy.

15/06
Public Participation: The Council agreed to suspend Standing Orders to allow for a period of public participation


MCW/W06. 09012  Concrete Batching Plant at Sahara Sandpit: The Chairman reported that he had received several phone calls about this planning application.

 Cllr. Millard reported that he too had received phone calls.

Stephen Lamb, the Estates Development manager for Tarmac reported that he had submitted a planning application for a concrete batching plant at the former Sahara Sandpit site. The consultant’s Report contained a plan of the site and covered all aspects: traffic ecology, landscaping, noise and dust issues. The site was less than half an acre and would be located in an old worked-out sandpit, so that most of the site would be 4 metres below ground level. It was proposed to install a low-level concrete plant to produce ready-mix concrete. Aggregates would be delivered by truck The storage silos would be mounted horizontally and although the plant itself would be 6 metres high, most of this would be hidden by the surrounding banks and trees. Noise aspects would be closely monitored and any new noise levels relating to background noise would be no more than 5 decibels. The Environmental Health Officer had to monitor such levels and the movement of vehicles had to comply with his imposed conditions. Materials would be brought into the site; the stone from Frome; the sand from the Cotswold Waterpark and the cement from Westbury.  The anticipated output was 50,000 tonnes per annum. The existing plant at Calne would be removed. So this would replace some of the tonnage currently coming from Calne. There was also a new plant going into the Cotswold Water Park. There would be 22 vehicles per day in and 22  per day out. Proposed hours of work were 7.00 – 5.30 Mon – Fri and 7.00 – 1.00 p.m. on Saturdays. There would be no working on bank holidays or Sundays. Regulations were strict and the District Council had to issue a DSO  under separate legislation which governed plant layout and operations. He passed round drawings of the proposed layout and photos of a similar site in South Wales.


Sandridge resident Mr Jones asked if the Environmental Impact Assessment had been done “in house”


Mr Lamb replied that most of the work had been done externally by a Consultant


Resident Mrs Wallis felt it was odd to put an industrial manufacturing unit in the middle of a rural area. The Sahara Sandpit landfill site only had another 8 years licence to operate up to 2014 and then it was due to go.


 Mr Lamb reported that he had looked at a number of industrial sites. Several planning applications for industrial sites had not been approved because of perceived problems with noise and dust. At Calne a planning application had been refused against the Officer’s recommendation because of perceived concerns about noise and dust . Other industrial occupiers had objected to the lorry movements.


Mrs Wallis  pointed to the effect of loss of birdsong which meant a great deal to her.


Mr Lamb informed the Consultant had to record the noise at the time of his survey. There was not really a loss .


Mr Winter emphasised that a recent Inquiry Inspector had been turned down an operation because of its environmental impact which contravened the Local Plan. It could not be denied that such operation had a significant environmental impact and this particular site was unsuitable for the same reasons. Many local residents were objecting. It was clear the application should be rejected for environmental reasons. The application comprised a weighty document of 200 – 300 pages. Residents had only just heard about it and had had very little time to respond to date.


Cllr. Coombes reported that many years ago there had been a similar plant in Melksham at the Countrywide Farmers’ site, where there were no houses nearby. Wouldn’t that be a more suitable site?  No one had complained about that site.


Mr Lamb emphasised he had looked at several industrial sites. There was a gap in the market which needed to be filled. At Sahara any issues could be overcome.


Cllr Brindle emphasised vehicles would be visiting from the Cotswold Park and from Westbury with raw materials, using both A361 and A350. It would impact on other roads apart from the A3102.  Cllr. Glover drew attention to fact that  some traffic would be heading to/ from the site towards Chippenham and Devizes.


Cllr. Glover asked if Tarmac had considered sites where rail transport could be utilised.


Mr Lamb replied that Tarmac had no rail link quarry in the Mendips. The closest rail link was Wootton Bassett.


Cllr. Glover asked whether the site was just being put in ready for the new East of Melksham development. Mr Lamb replied no.


Resident Mrs Diana Darwell reported she had bought her house three years ago and had been assured all operations at Sahara had now finished. An industrial site next to an historic Special Landscape Area was inappropriate and would reduce value of the properties nearby.


Cllr. Mike Sankey asked about the build-up on the mixer blades. Every now and then drivers had to knock off the concrete with hammers which made a lot of noise.


Mr Lamb emphasised this would not be permitted on a sensitive site. There was a separate water supply for solids and mixers had to be regularly washed clean.


Cllr. Holmes clarified there would only be 44 vehicle movements per day.


Cllr. Baines asked how many people would work at the site . Mr Lamb replied 2 –3 


The operating base was for up to 3 mixers. There would be 2 people on site plus 3 drivers plus additional drivers employed to deliver to the site.


Cllr. Baines asked if the Assessment  covered vibration issues from the plant; e.g. riddling of aggregates. Mr Lamb emphasised all the materials came ready to use.


Cllr. Glover asked what mitigation measures would be imposed to ensure drivers treated residential areas sensitively.


Mr Lamb replied they employed the concrete hauliers so had tight control.


Cllr. Glover asked if restrictions could be put in place, should the application go ahead.


Cllr. Sankey emphasised that as he understood things, drivers were paid by the load and so they had an incentive to go as fast as possible.


Mr Lamb assured the Meeting that Tarmac would take action against any driver where there were legitimate concerns. Tarmac could move the contract if there were problems.


It was noted that there was no mention in the planning application of lighting.


Mr Lamb emphasised security lighting was used  until 5.30 p.m. in the winter. It  was angled to ensure there was no spread of light outside the site.


The Council re-convened.

16/06
MCW/W06. 09012  Concrete Batching Plant at Sahara Sandpit: It was noted that this County Council application would be determined by WCC Regulatory Committee. The Public were able to attend  the WCC Meeting and speak, providing they registered in advance. The Council agreed to organise a Special Planning Meeting  to review this application and to allow all interested residents from Sandridge to come and make comments. It was also agreed to obtain  extra copies of the planning application 

Resolved: A Special Meeting be held on Wednesday 31st May at 7.00 p.m. and the Council seek to book either Forest and Sandridge School or another Hall large enough to seat all interested residents.

17/06
 Minutes, Planning Committee 15th May: The Minutes of this Meeting were approved by the Council as a correct record and signed by the Chairman

18/06
Planning Committee recommendations: Resolved: The Planning Committee recommendations, as detailed in Mins. 454/05 – 455/05  were formally approved.

19/06
Planning Correspondence. 

1. Whitley Golf Club Development – preferred Options: It was noted that the community would welcome additional parking for both Shaw School and the church; for wedding and funerals. The Parish Council had been searching for a site for a Play Area at Whitley for a long time, so the offer of a play area site with this development was also welcomed. There was discussion re the location of possible affordable housing. It was agreed that only a small amount of housing was required ( about 6 units) and that any development should be in close proximity to the existing club house, to avoid the existing rural buffer between Shaw and Whitley being eroded. It was agreed the Parish Council would only support a social housing site which was donated to the Parish Council as an exception site, so that the Parish Council could control who occupied the site, to ensure it was used to meet local housing needs. A mix of housing was required to include both rented and dual ownership units. All planning benefits would need to be legally secured via Section 106 Agreement , with the Parish Council Council as a full partner. 


Resolved: The Council inform Mr Nicholas' Agent that the Council would support the Option which provided additional parking, a play area site, and a small housing exception site and that all development should be as close as possible to the existing clubhouse to avoid any appearance of coalescence between Shaw and Whitley and any  erosion of the rural buffer.


2. Eddies Hot Food Takeaway: The Council noted that the Planning Appeal had been dismissed. Councillors expressed concern that to date, the owner had not yet dismantled the decking or lighting. A 42 day period was allowed for a challenge to the Appeal which would expire on 2nd June. 


Resolved: The Council write to the District Council Enforcement Officer to emphasise that Eddies should be issued with an Enforcement Notice to move off the site as soon as the challenge period had expired.


3.Development East of Melksham: The Council noted a further reply received from the Secretary of State’s Office


4. Shed 38 Wellington Drive: A letter was received from the District Council to inform that an unauthorised shed erected in the garden of 38 Wellington Drive would be removed by the end of May. This was noted.

20/06
Minutes, Council Meeting 19th April 2006: The Minutes of the Meeting were formally  approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman, with the following amendments:


Min. 426/05  Line 2 Amend “Sixsmith “ to “Hookins- Sixsmith”


Min 439/05 Line 12 Amend “east” to “west”.

21/06
Arising from Min. 424/05 Melksham Rail Services:It was reported that while the Melksham Rail Development Group and others were doing their very best to save the rail service, it was unlikely proposed cuts would be rescinded because even existing larger branch lines could not cover their costs. 

22/06
Arising from Min. 425/05 Meeting with Melksham Town Council: The Chairman reported that it had been a positive meeting. Amalgamation of councils was mentioned. There was concern that as all the building land in the town had been developed any new development would be in the parish including the proposed new school, Sports Centre and possible new swimming pool. Both councils had agreed that it would be useful to have a joint input on issues which affected both areas. It was noted that the next Boundary Review would adjust the town boundary to include this development.

 Cllr Coombes suggested that when the new school was developed, the former George Ward site would make a good new hospital site. 

23/06
Arising from Min. 426/05 – 428/05  Parish Youth Work 

a) Bowerhill Youth Work: The Council noted the District Council’s reply to the complaints made by Mr Hookins-Sixsmith. Work was due to begin on the new Play Area East of Bowerhill which would go a long way towards allaying concerns. The Chairman reported that a Meeting had been arranged for 24th May to meet the volunteers for the new 11 – 14s Youth Club due to start in the Village Hall. CRB checks were in hand.

  b) Window Grilles, Pavilion Club: The Clerk reported that when she had made a formal application for grant aid to WWDC,  the Community Safety Partnership had indicated the Council would need to get quotations from approved suppliers before a grant could be awarded. This had now been done and revised quotations were received which had been forwarded to Ishti Turner, the District Council Community Safety Advisor. Cllr Holmes reported that there was now a new grant scheme set up by the ODPM Office, to help young people from areas where there had been social problems and details could be obtained from Bob Bradshaw at Community First. It was noted that Maggie Giddings from Youth Action Wiltshire  had  also details of a set-up grant for new youth facilities.


Resolved: 1. The Council accept a quotation to supply and fit the grilles from the Lock-Up Shop, Melksham, in the sum of £1,685 and inform the Community Safety partnership of this decision. 2. The Council obtain details of the grants mentioned above.

c) Youth Work, Whitley: A letter was received from Dr Murrison MP which indicated that a Whitley resident had written to express concern about the lack of  organised youth activities in Shaw and Whitley. It was noted that the WCC Cabinet would be meeting the following day to discuss  further cuts to youth services in Wiltshire, including possible closures of youth and sports facilities at  Canberra, Calne , Amesbury and Pewsey  The County Councillor for Youth and Education, Nancy Bryant had reported at the AGM of Bowerhill Residents’ Association that some of the money  saved through these cuts could be available for Bowerhill. At the moment about 20-30 young people attended the Canberra regularly. However residents were worried that if the Canberra closed, the town young people would come up to Bowerhill and Bowerhill did not have the capacity to take them.  Cllr Sankey emphasised that if the closure took place, only £30,000 would be saved. As this was an issue affecting both the town and the parish, the County Council should give local councils an opportunity to help meet the shortfall. Cllr. Glover suggested Braeside or Urchfont Manor be sold instead of the Canberra. Councillors expressed disappointment that WCC was considering closures at a time when the community was making tremendous efforts to improve youth facilities.  It was agreed that the Clerk would attend the Cabinet to speak against the cuts and to present letters from the Parish Council and  Bowerhill Residents’ Association/Action Group. A petition from Bowerhill residents would also be presented. 

Resolved: 1. The Council reply to Dr Murrison to express disappointment about proposed cuts to youth services which had an impact on parish youth services as well. 


2. The Clerk attend the WCC Cabinet on the Council’s behalf to present letters and the petition

24/06
Arising from Min. 430/06  WWDC PFI Housing Bid: The Council noted the replies received from WWDC. The District Council Scrutiny Committee had decided, in view of all the concerns, that the WWDC needed to consider alternative sites and that the matter should not be decided by the Cabinet alone but should be decided by the whole District Council.  A Bowerhill petition against development of the green land opposite The Pilot had been delivered to the Cabinet. It was noted that a proposal had been made to demolish some garages at Bowerhill to make room for extra housing and that an Officer from the West Wilts. Housing Society was meeting with residents to discuss this matter.


The Clerk reported that the WWDC Housing Manager Chris Trowell had agreed to meet with representatives from the Parish Council for discussion. Cllr Coombes suggested the District Council consider using some of the County -owned land on the Industrial Estate for housing development.

25/06
Arising from Min. 432/05 External Signs and Notice Board: The Clerk reported that the Conservation Officer had suggested the main External Sign for Crown Chambers be made smaller and the green/white colours be reversed to make it less conspicuous and she was now in the process of obtaining revised quotations from Citaglen and  the House of Iron. She gave a report about the proposed notice board for outside the Library


Resolved: The Parish Council accept a quotation from Citaglen to supply and fit a new notice board outside the Library in the sum of £494 + VAT

26/06
Arising from Min. 435/05 Bowerhill Sports Field – ramp and gates: It was noted that County Officer Phil Tilley had met with Mowlems on site when he had made clear the overall work would be not be formally approved by the County Highways Dept until the ramp and gates had been properly installed.

27/06
Arising from Min. 448/05 New Bus Shelter Scheme & Berryfields Shelter: The Council noted a letter received from WCC to give details of the proposed improvements on the X 72 Service. A letter was also received from a Berryfield resident to emphasise the shelter in Semington Road was never used and to report a vandalism incident which i had been recorded on a video and  passed on to the Police. It was suggested that a modern shelter would be more appropriate at this location. Councillors emphasised the need to obtain views of the bus-users in Berryfield. 


Resolved: The Council forward the letter to the Berryfield and Semington Road Action Group and ask if they would ascertain the views of the community; particularly  local bus-users.

28/06
Arising from Min. 446/05 Speed Limit, The Spa – Bowerhill Lane:  Resolved: The Council find out from County Officer Phil Tilley whether any progress had yet been made in deciding a speed limit for this length of road. 

29/06
Minutes,  8th May Boundary Review Working Party Resolved: The Minutes of this Meeting be formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman

30/06
Recommendations from the Boundary Review Meeting: Resolved: The recommendations as detailed in Mins.451/05 – 453/05 be formally approved by the Council.

31/06
Health Care and Melksham Hospital: The Council reviewed the Consultation Document Taking the Next Step – Modern and Affordable Healthcare for All  received from Kennet, North Wilts and West Wilts. Primary Care Trusts. There was concern that if Option 2 for a new hospital at Melksham was supported, the existing hospital could be closed and demolished before a new one was constructed. The PCT did not appear to have any alternative site on which to build a new hospital or any funds to finance construction and new equipment. It was noted that district PCTs had just been amalgamated and the new PCT were not under any legal obligation to honour commitments or decisions made by the district PCTs.  Cllr. Glover drew attention to a further document relating to the future of Mental Health Services which indicated that future facilities could be at Salisbury. He felt that Health Teams for the two facets of health needed to work together to avoid duplication. The “Pathways for Change” document suggested that if  the number of beds at Melksham stayed at 70, the PCT would be able to locate extra beds elsewhere in the community should they be needed. However Social Services were already struggling to find enough beds now. If a new hospital was built on the Melksham site, this would be further away from Semington. Cllr. Coombes suggested that PCTs should work with private health organisations such as BUPA to provide new hospitals. Cllr.Baines emphasised that the Mental Health Care Trust was looking to co-locate with PCT facilities, so that both medical and mental problems could be treated on the same site. The existing Melksham site would not be large enough to cater for this. There was discussion re the planned housing growth in Melksham. It was noted that at the recent Consultation Meeting, Dr Frankland from St Damian’s Surgery had emphasised that her practice would only be able to cater for extra patients, if new premises were provided , and there had been no progress towards on this to date.

It was reported that the Deeds of the existing Melksham hospital had been found. The Council agreed to consider the Documents again at the next Parish Council Meeting on 19th June. 

Resolved: 1. The Council delay making formal comments on these papers until after they had been discussed at the  Melksham Area Seminar Meeting 30th May and the District Council Scrutiny Meeting on 8th June. 2. These documents be considered again at the next Parish Council Meeting.  3. The Council make enquiries re the existing Hospital Deeds.
32/06
Health Care – Forthcoming Meetings: Invitations were received to the Melksham Area Seminar on 30th May and  WWDC PCT Scrutiny Committee Meeting on Thursday 8th June.  Cllr. Glover  was keen to attend the Scrutiny Committee Meeting but was not sure if he was able to go.  Resolved: 1. The Chairman and Cllr. Rolf Brindle would represent the Council at the Melksham Area Seminar. 2. Cllrs. Gregory Coombes and Ruth Gillings

would attend the Scrutiny Committee Meeting and possibly Cllr.John Glover.
33/06
General Correspondence for action

           (i)       WCC Local Transport Plan 2 – This was noted
ii) West Wilts. Local Strategic Planning Meeting. An invitation was received to attend this Meeting on 14th June. Resolved: The Chairman and Cllr. Brindle attend on behalf of the Parish Council.
iii)  Annual Civic Service 25th June. Invitation received from the Town Council.  The Chairman, Cllrs  Baines, Glover and Nicol expressed an interest in attending this service.
iv) Private Pull-in  A350 Beanacre – Conversion of lay-by to garden: It was noted that a small flower bed was being proposed to help prevent turning and parking. There had been a problem with the lay-by being used for parking. Resolved: The Council write to Mr Newman at the WCC Depot to request a site plan of the proposal.
v) Phone box alterations/removals : Letter received from BT to propose that  the  phone box at Corsham Road Whitley be either converted to cashless systems or be removed. It was noted that not all persons had cash cards Resolved: The Council ask for a breakdown of current usage and   emphasise that it would prefer all remaining public boxes in the parish to be 
         left as cash boxes.
            vi)    Top Lane Footways repairs,Whitley: A reply was received from WCC to 
inform no repairs to footways could be done this year as the budget had all been used up. This was noted.
34/06
General Correspondence for information: 


The following items of correspondence were noted:

(i) WALC County Circular May 2006
(ii) Melksham Community Area Document – reply from WCC

(iii) Election Legislation Changes – paper from WWDC

(iv) Rachel Fowler Centre AGM Report

(v) DDPM Local Authority Byelaws paper

(vi) Speed Limit Shaw School to Shaw Hill – Copy letter from Cllr. Chivers
Meeting closed at 10.15 p.m. 
Chairman 19th June 2006
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